Planning Guide: Measurement

Sample Activity 10: Making the Transition to Standard Linear Measurement Tools

Students in the third grade are expected to use standard units and measurement devices for metres and centimetres. To gain full value from the work of measuring with nonstandard linear units, students need to make the transition to measuring devices. In doing so, they compare the nonstandard units and the standard measurement lengths. Students should learn that it is the spaces, not the marks on a ruler that are being counted. You may want to discuss with the Grade 3 teachers in your school which grade will cover the transition to standard measurement devices. One way it can be done is to have the students place paperclips along a strip of paper and mark off each clip. Another way is to have the students make a simple measuring instrument, such as a narrow oaktag strip about 5 cm wide that has two coloured rectangles of paper (5 cm long each) glued alternately so that the students see that the critical part of the ruler is the coloured spaces, not the markings. For this activity to be of value to the students, they will need to transfer this understanding to how this works on a ruler. Some metre sticks are available commercially with alternating coloured decimetres. If students are not ready for this, then it can be done in Grade 3 (Van de Walle and Lovin 2006, pp. 232, 233).
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